


change may cause a level of uncertainty. We are committed to working with you in the 
weeks ahead to minimise the impact of these changes on your good work. 

There are a number of operational considerations that will require consideration and action 
as we transition to the new model, including the formal establishment of each individual 
Council and the transfer of operations from existing School Boards, Community Councils 
and P&Fs to the new School Community Councils. 

Our intent is to work with you on a school-by-school basis to determine the most appropriate 
transition to the new model. Where appropriate, existing members of School Boards, 
Community Councils and P&Fs will shift into the new framework as we move through the 
transition in Term 4 of 2023 and into Term 1 of 2024, with new election and appointment 
processes to be in place after this time. 

A copy of the new School Community Council Constitution will be circulated to the 
community when finalised by the current College Board. 

It is anticipated that the majority of schools will have their School Community Councils 
formally commence from early January 2024 to assist with financial reporting, though each 
Council or Board will be able to nominate the date of commencement for the new 
arrangements during Term 4 of 2023 or Term 1 of 2024. Our expectation is that all schools 
will have completed their transition to the new model by the end of Term 1 2024.

School Boards and Community Councils will continue to function under their existing 
arrangements until the formal date of commencement of the School Community Council in 
their school. Henceforth School Boards and Community Councils will be limited to advisory 
on school budgets, loans and fees rather than making decisions about these issues. The 
Catholic Education Commission has determined that school fees and school budgets will be 
set and approved by the Catholic Education Commission. School Boards and Community 
Councils will be informed and consulted on these matters, as appropriate, as budgeting and 
planning is undertaken for 2024. 

The Catholic Education Office will work with and support Principals to transition to School 
Community Councils sensitive to the needs of each school community. 

On behalf of the Catholic Education Commission and the Catholic Education Canberra 
Goulburn School System, I extend my gratitude and thanks for your work in your current 
role. The impact of your collective contribution on our school communities has been 
incredibly valuable. I look forward to continuing to work with you in the weeks and months 
ahead. 
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